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Dear Senator:

I am a constituent and one of the over 5000 AAUW (American Association of University Women) members in NYS. AAUW NYS and I are in favor of passage of the Senate “Dignity for All Students Act [S1987-A].”


There has been much outrage, grief, discussion, press coverage, and suggested action in light of the murder of Marcello Lucero in Suffolk County, by high school age perpetrators with a history of bias-motivated bullying.  Bureau of Justice Statistics and National Criminal Victimization Surveys (in 2001 and 2005) show that in New York State, children under the age of 17 are found to have committed the most hate crimes out of any other age category, accounting for a full 30% of violent hate offenses and 40% of property related hate offenses.  55% of teens have been harassed or assaulted during the past year because of their race, ethnicity, sex, disability, religion, appearance, or perceived or actual gender, sexual orientation, or gender expression.  Not feeling safe in school has devastating effects on the lives and educational achievement of many of our young people.


Under S1987-A, students and staff in New York public schools would be protected against harassment based on a list of characteristics including those above.  All teachers and staff would receive training to address issues of harassment and discrimination, and students would receive educational presentations and lessons to discourage such harassment.  S1987-A would also require reporting of incidents to the NYS Department of Education and ongoing monitoring of implementation and of the complaint process.


We are a part of a coalition formed to expedite the passage and effective implementation of the “Dignity for All Students Act”

 
I urge you to support this much needed legislation, and I look forward to your expeditious reply, indicating that you will do so.  Thank you.








   






                                              




Sincerely,
